THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 8, 2012

Ms. Michelle Norman
Unit S41

7638 Suzanne Drive
North Charleston, South Carolina 29418

Dear Michelle:

Thank you for writing. As President, it is my privilege to hear from Americans like you who take time to
offer their perspective on the serious issues facing our Nation. I appreciate your message and value your input.

From putting Americans back to work to expanding access to medical care, my Administration continues
to take bold action to do what is right for our Nation. We have enacted the most comprehensive financial
reforms in decades, rescued and helped retool our auto industry, expanded student aid to millions of young
people, helped level the playing field for working women, and made the largest investment in clean energy in
our history. Because of the courageous acts of our service members, we have been able to end the war in Iraq
and take down Osama bin Laden. We have also made historic commitments to provide for our troops as they
return home. Securing our country’s future will take time, but I will not stop working to rebuild the kind of
America where everyone gets a fair shot, everyone does their fair share, and everyone plays by the same rules.

I am always eager to hear ideas that will help our country adapt to changing times and lead us toward a
brighter day. The enduring American spirit is revealed in the letters I receive, and I remain dedicated to
ensuring it is reflected in our efforts to improve the lives of all Americans.

Thank you, again, for sharing your views. I encourage you to explore www.WhiteHouse.gov to learn
more about the ways we are moving America forward.

Sincerely,




